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THE NEWS EDITOR

PRESS RELEASE

RENEWAL OF DRIVER’S LICENCE AND VEHICLE LAY-OFF

The Driver and Vehicle Licensing Authority (DVLA) wishes to remind its cherished

customers of the need to renew their driver's licenses and roadworthy certificates when
due.

The Road Traffic Regulation 2012 (L.1 2180) 7 (6) provides that “the owner of a motor
vehicle shall ensure that the road use certificate is renewed at any time within one
month before the date of its expiry and the renewal shall have effect from the date of
expiry”. Regulation 33 (1) of the L.I 2180 also states that “a driver licence may be
renewed at any time within one month before the licence expires and the renewed
licence shall have effect from the expiry date”. ‘

Driver licence holders and vehicle owners who fail to renew their licences and
roadworthy certificates on or before the expiry dates as indicated on their documents
shall be made to pay for the appropriate delinquency charges as provided for, in the
Fees and Charges Instrument 2015 (L.1.2220).

In line with the above, the Authority urges all customers to take appropriate steps to
renew their driver's licences and roadworthy certificates ahead of their expiry dates.
DVLA further wishes to inform customers that Regulation 15 (1) of the L.I 2180
provides that “where a motor vehicle is not in use during the stipulated validity period
for road worthiness, a person may apply to the Licensing Authority to cancel the
Vehicle Registration Certificate and issue the applicant with a Lay-Off Certificate.”

Vehicle owners’ are advised to take note of this regulation and comply when required.
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